
Special Town Board Meeting                                   October 20, 2015 
 
The special town board meeting was called order at 7:30pm.  All board members were present. 
 

Board reviewed Operator License applications for Jenna Grant and Merrysa Ann Magaro.  A motion was 
made by Hesse to approve the license for Jenna Grant and deny the license for Merrysa Magaro until 
the pending case against her in Trempealeau County has been completed, seconded by Kirchner. 
 

Motion made by Mulder to adjourn to closed session at 7:45 pm for employee evaluation under Sec. 
1985(1)(c) for considering employment, promotion, compensation and performance evaluation of town 
employees, seconded by Kirchner. Roll call vote: 3 – yes, 0- no, - 0-abstain.   
 

Motion to return to open session at 8:30pm made by Hesse, seconded by Mulder. Roll call vote: 3-yes, 
0-no, 0-abstain. 
 
Health insurance decision: The town of Farmington will offer health insurance coverage to the spouse of 
an employee if they are not covered by another group plan. If the spouse chooses to have dual coverage 
the town employee will be assessed $100 per month Spousal surcharge in addition to the insurance 
premium. 
 
Wage increase: Board decided to increase the hourly rate currently paid to our full time employees by 
$2.00, starting with the December pay period. 
 
Board moved to ratify both the Health Insurance decision and wage increase as approved in closed 
session.  Motion made by Hesse, seconded by Mulder.  Both adopted. 
 
 

Board continued work on preparing the 2016 budget.   
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm. 


